
It may not have felt like the best summer, weather-wise, but there were several occasions 
when we have been able to get out into the local countryside and enjoy the sunshine, as well as invite 
people in to share the warmth within the building. 

 

There was: 

The Treasure Hunt around Mold – a damp experience, but lots of fun, especially as Carol had hidden items 
(Oxo cubes) in shop windows.  The planned picnic in the park was replaced with butties back at the centre 
and lots of conversation. 

 

Picnic and Games at Loggerheads – our Divisional Leader had led the morning meeting and gladly came 
along to join us in the sunshine.  Carol brought quiz questions, some went for a walk along the stream, 
others enjoyed ice creams from the café, and then the game of Molkky was introduced. 

 

Picnic and Paddling at Alyn Waters – Another afternoon to sit in the sun - or shade if you could find it – and 
enjoy a picnic and conversation together.  It was especially good to have some of our midweek volunteers 
joining with the Sunday congregation.  A walk took some down to the water, where paddling just had to 
happen!  More quiz questions, more ice cream, more Molkky, lots more fun! 

 

August Messy Church -  

 

Several children gathered for a fun morning of crafts, games, a sea shanty and 
a fun-telling of the story of Jesus and the Miraculous Catch of Fish.  Because 
the weather was nice, we were able to race boats outside and make bracelets 
with fish symbols tied into them to remind us that Jesus promises to be with 
us wherever we go.  The morning finished with fish finger butties for all. 
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